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I am writing in reference to the evidence I gave to the Inquiry, in particular on page 133 in response to a question from Senator MacKay.  The following exchange took place:-

Senator Mackay - Could you take me through how you would ensure that companies in breach of the editorial separation or local news coverage provisions of the bill were properly penalised?

Prof. Flint - If there were a complaint which we upheld we would give a notice of a breach and a notice to comply with the breach.  If the broadcaster were recalcitrant in that regard we would follow the processes in the Act – we would inform the DPP, for example, if there were a continuing breach of the condition.  We could, for example, suspend or remove the licence.  This would be a serious matter.  The board has taken the view that matters relating to ownership and control are, in the intention of parliament, serious matters, even in relation to the temporary breaches which we permit under section 67, and that the board should pursue those – notwithstanding our personal opinions about the law – and take whatever remedies are necessary to ensure that the law, as it stands now, is enforced.

Senator MacKay – How transparent would that process be?

Prof. Flint – It would be extremely transparent because we would be required to publish certain matters, and once we took any decisions they would have to go to the Gazette.  If we went to the DPP and the DPP prosecuted, that would be in a court; so it would all be public.

Senator Mackay – But that does not go to the issue of complaints, does it?  Accountability in terms of parliament, for example.

Prof. Flint – We would publish the complaints and we would publish the result of our investigation

On reviewing the matter I should point out that the decisions I referred to do not require publication in the Gazette.  I regret my error.

However, it is our practice to publish these matters, which would have the desired impact of ensuring that the process is transparent.  Of course, any decision to suspend or remove a licence would be newsworthy.

I am writing separately to Senator MacKay.

David Flint

